
 

Eurozone 

Flash PMI dips lower at start of second quarter

 Eurozone flash PMI slides back to  53.0 in 

April to signal ongoing weak GDP growth  

 Business optimism slips lower 

 ECB keeps door open to more stimulus  

The eurozone economy remains stuck in a slow-growth 

rut in April, with the PMI once again signalling GDP 

growth of just 0.3% at the start of the second quarter, 

broadly in line with the meagre pace of expansion seen 

now for a full year.  

The survey data point to an ongoing lack of ‘animal spirits’ 

and weak demand despite recent stimulus measures. 

Markit’s ‘flash’ Eurozone PMI dipped from 53.1 in March 

to 53.0 in April, indicating that the pace of economic 

growth at the start of the second quarter is marginally 

weaker than the average seen in the first quarter, and 

slightly slower than the average seen last year. Markets 

were expecting a reading of 53.2, according to a 

Thomson Reuters poll. 

Only moderate growth was again seen in both 

manufacturing and services, in both cases just below 

average first quarter rates of increase. 

France continues to act as a major drag on the region, 

with goods exports slumping to the greatest extent for 

over three years. Germany and the rest of the region are 

enjoying more robust expansions by comparison, though 

growth rates slowed in April to suggest that even these 

pockets of growth might be fading.  

A failure of business expectations to revive following the 

ECB’s announcement of more aggressive stimulus in 

March is a major disappointment and suggests that 

companies see few signs of the modest pace of growth 

accelerating in coming months.  

Those looking for more positive signs will see that 

employment growth lifted higher and price gauges ticked 

upwards, but all are merely improving from low bases. 

Furthermore, with backlogs of work barely rising, 

continuing the near-stagnant trend seen over the past 

three months, current capacity levels and employment 

growth appear to be adequate to meet demand, 

suggesting firms are unlikely to expand capacity 

without a substantial improvement in demand. 

ECB action 

Even more aggressive policy action may therefore be 

required to drive a more robust and sustainable recovery 

and reignite inflationary pressures. 

The ECB made no change to policy at its April meeting, 

as expected, but president Mario Draghi re-iterated the 

need for time before the impact of prior measures, such 

as negative interest rates and the upcoming corporate 

bond purchases, now scheduled to start in June, to take 

effect. The central bank also noted that credit and 

financing conditions appear to have improved so far this 

year, thanks to the policy initiatives. However, in contrast 

to the March press conference, April’s meeting saw 

Draghi keeping the door open for more stimulus if 

necessary.  
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